Minutes

Kyrene de la Colina PTO

Home of the Colina Coyotes

Executive Board Meeting

October 12, 2021
3:15pm — 4:45pm

Meeting called by Christian Becker

Board Members: | Christian Becker, President | Megan Herold, Vice President | Marcella Alvarez,
Secretary | Sarah Naughton, Treasurer | Trine Nelson, Advisory Member |
Stephanie Cupp, Advisory Member | Kevin McDonald, Teacher Liaison | Kelley

Brunner, Principal

Members Gerard Cassidy, Advisory Member
Absent:

3:15pm-3:20pm Welcome

Christian Becker

3:20pm-3:30pm Financials

Sarah shared that even though she was waiting on a check from Chipotle family
dinner night no there were no big changes to financials.

Sarah Naughton

3:30pm-3: 50pm Step It Up

Christian shared that our Step It Up fundraiser was doing so great. Here is
some information that was had already but might change a little later,

Money raised: $49,200.00
Online donations: $48,644.00
Cash/Checks: $556.00

264 families completed their Step It Up registration.
3,251 emails were sent through the Step It Up link.
925 of those emails made $42,866.00 in donations.
157 Social Media links made up $5,778.00 in donations.

Christian Becker

3:50pm-4:05pm Harvest Festival

Nicole White




Nicole shared that the flyers had finally gone out with students. She came up
with a total number of volunteers that might be needed and sent information
over to Christian to help make the sign up genius. She spoke with a few high
school students from Mountain Pointe that would like to help at game stations
for their volunteer hours. And it was decided that Watch Dogs would sell drinks

4:05pm-4:15pm Principal Updates

Mrs. Brunner shared information about the M&O override and what it was which
was all informational.

She talked about the Silver Apple award that teachers could be nominated for
which will be due by March 11™.

One big news she was happy to share was that all 4" and 5™ grade students
were officially back at Colina and no longer at Centennial.

Mrs. Brunner

4:15pm-4:30pm Miscellaneous

Christian set a motion for the PTO to spend $50 an extra math help to be used
with math intervention students for the 2021-2022 school year for Mrs. Kramer.
Board members voted and motion passed.

Christian Becker




